TOWN OF YACOLT, WASHINGTON
TOWN COUNCIL MEETING MINUTES

DATE



September 21, 2009
CALL TO ORDER

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE

ROLL CALL ATTENDANCE

PRESENT:  Joe Warren, Mayor   
Councilmember(s): Ron Madler, Karen Holyk, James Weldon, Dave Hancock 
ABSENT: Cindy Marbut, Councilmember (Vacation)
STAFF:     Lynne Oldham: Town Clerk/Treasurer
                   Pete Roberts: Public Works Director
                   Tim Wedding: Public Works
        
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING
*Councilmember, Ron Madler, mentioned a need to amend 9/8/09 minutes.  Minutes were approved with corrections to read:  Cindy Marbut was absent on 9/8/09.  Karen Holyk moved to approve the minutes on that date.
MOTION:  Councilmember:  Holyk moved to approve the minutes

SECOND:  Councilmember:   Hancock
VOTE:       4 - 0

YES:
       Councilmember(s): Madler, Holyk, Weldon , Hancock
NO:
       None

Motion unanimously passed.

LATE CHANGES TO THE AGENDA

*None at this time
CITIZEN COMMUNICATION
 *Josiah Woltersdorf gave an update on the Eagle Scout Memorial Project he is coordinating for the Town. Donations have been received from : The VFW (Yacolt) $250.00/VFW(Camas) $200.00/Impact Automotive (Yacolt) $50.00/Loren Boespflug Painting, Inc. (Yacolt) $100.00/Town of Yacolt $292.00. He is ready to work on the Flagpole area. Small changes to the original plans are: area surrounding flagpole went from square to triangle & ground area went from 10' to 16'. 

OLD BUSINESS
A. North County Community Food Bank 2010 Contract: Lynne Oldham, Town Clerk

* Discussion: Resident, Debbie Loy: Why don't we have a food bank in Yacolt? Most of the time when people from Yacolt go in to the food bank they are out of food. Personnel at the food bank are rude. Resident, Rhonda Rowe stated that she would be interested in helping with a food bank in Yacolt. Resident, Pattie Benge: I've utilized the NCCFB in Battle Ground for people in need in Yacolt & have found them good to work with.  Mayor, Joe Warren suggested that this matter be tabled until the next meeting & we should invite Elaine Hertz, Executive Director of the NCCFB to clarify some of these concerns.     
MOTION: Councilmember:  Weldon moved to table this item until the next meeting.
SECOND:  Councilmember:  Holyk  
VOTE:        4 - 0
YES:           Councilmember(s): Madler, Holyk, Weldon, Hancock   
NO:            None
*Motion passed unanimously  
B. Clark County Mosquito Control Board: Update Karen Holyk
*This group meets every quarter.  They authorize spraying within Clark County for the West Nile Virus.  The current Vice-President resigned and an election was held for his replacement on the Board. The new Vice-President is Karen Holyk.  The Mayor & Council gave congratulations.
*Informational only/No action taken

NEW BUSINESS:
A. Clark County Interlocal Law Enforcement Update: Commander Chuck Adkins

Discussion: The Mayor welcomed Commander Adkins & other Deputies in attendance.        Adkins: I've been in law enforcement for 32 yrs. & will try to answer the Town's concerns to the best of my ability. He introduced Sgt. Gardner, Deputies: Cooney & Gosch. The Town of Yacolt has had a running contract since 1999. There has not been an increase in the yearly fee ($44,251.00) since that time. SWAT calls can cost $5,000.00 - $20,000.00 & Yacolt has experienced a few such calls at no additional expense to the Town. The contract calls for 6 1/2 hrs. a week & to date there have been 720 calls logged in.  Residents have asked: Why doesn't the Town have their own sheriff & if so, what would be the approx. cost? Adkins: The liability goes to the Sheriff, equipment, & that would be about $100,000.00 per Deputy per year. The Town would need (5) people for day/swing/graveyard shifts. That would be $500,000.00. Resident, Cyril Young commended the officers for their work but also, noticed that more kids are on the streets during late night to early morning hours and this needs to be resolved. Yacolt is changing for the good. Resident, Pattie Benge mentioned that the kids know the officers very well & the druggies are running the straight kids out of the Town park. Maybe, we should change deputies. Adkins: Unfortunately, you do not have police 24/7 in order to catch them in the act. Residents, Debbie Loy, Karl Taylor, Roby McNamee, Pattie Benge, Steve Unruh asked questions relating to drug dealing, theft, transient problems, medical marijuana, & speeding. A letter (re: speeding) from Pat & Linda Lesbo was read by Commander Adkins & he said he would respond to Pat & Linda by mail. Deputies: Curfews are hard to enforce (Mayor Warren added that Ridgefield has just eliminated their curfew).  Other suggestions: speeding: the use of the "Speed-O-Meter" (Commander Adkins will set that up).  Take license numbers & call 9-1-1 for all reports. Do more traffic ticketing to help reduce the speeding problem. Medical marijuana: a letter of permission must be obtained in the state of WA. If more than the allotted numbers of plants are found in a home then that is illegal. Keep the address low-key because burglaries of such homes are on the rise. Councilmember, Madler said the ATV use on the streets is a problem. The Town will be   sending a letter addressing this item.  Mayor Warren: We plan to have a few more meetings & further discussions on this topic.  We want to thank the Commander & officers & all of our residents who joined us tonight.

*Informational only/No action taken      
 B.  Adjourned to Executive Session with Legal Council:  Real Estate
      * 8:50 P.M.  will return by 9:10 P.M.

C.  Returned to general meeting at 9:10 P.M.

Mayor's Comments:
*Reminder of tomorrow's (9/22) training in Kalama
Public Work's Dept. Report: Pete Roberts, Public Works Director
 *The sheet rock is complete inside the new Town Hall.
Clerk/Treasurer's Report: Lynne Oldham, Town Clerk
 * Review of the 2010 Budget to begin next month.
WARRANTS

*Current Expenses:  
$   433.15 
*City Streets:

$1,228.27
*Cemetery:

$ -0-      
*Stormwater:             $ -0-
*Septic Inspection    $      14.00    
Warrants presented in the amount of  $1,675.42 
MOTION:  Councilmember:  Holyk moved to approve warrants
SECOND:  Councilmember:  Weldon
VOTE:
        4 - 0 
YES:
        Councilmember(s): Madler, Holyk, Weldon, Hancock   
NO:
        None

*Motion passed unanimously
ADJOURN
9:15 P.M.
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Lynne A. Oldham
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Town Clerk

 





 Mayor  
Minutes approved on _October 5, 2009_
